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Draft Cabinet response to recommendations of the Housing and Homelessness Panel

The document sets out the draft response of the Cabinet Member to recommendations made by the Housing and Homelessness Panel on 06 October 2022, approved by the Scrutiny Committee on 11 October 2022, concerning the draft Housing, Homelessness, and Rough Sleeping Strategy. The Cabinet is asked to amend and agree a formal response as appropriate. 

	Recommendation
	Agree? 
	Comment

	1: That the council produces a glossary for the strategy document as part of the consultation to make engagement more accessible. 
	
Y
	A glossary will be included as part of the strategy document itself when it goes out for consultation. The glossary will seek to help readers get the full understanding of terms used in the document, so that readers can engage with the document and respond to the consultation. 

	2: That the Council employs the language of residents/service user/citizens rather than customers in the strategy.

	
Y
	The word ‘customer’ will be replaced with the word ‘resident’ or other more suitable alternatives, in the strategy document. 

	3: That the Council makes clear the difference and interplay between the different numbers of new houses stated in the strategy (on, for example, pages 11, 27, 31, and 170) 

	
Y
	A clearer breakdown of the new build accommodation that is forecast to be built in the city and outside of the city, by various developers will be incorporated in the review and evidence base, as well as the strategy document before consultation. 

	4: That the Council revises the content on p23 of the draft strategy, particularly in the section headed ‘Improve standards for new developments of council housing in the city,’ so that it is more readily accessible and understandable. 

	
Y
	The content in relation to ‘Improve standards for new development of council housing in the city’ will be revised in the strategy document before consultation so that it is better accessible and understandable. 

	5: That the Council considers including reference in the strategy itself to the importance of the contribution the universities and constituent colleges could make. 

	Y
	A narrative on the housing market for students, and what the universities are doing to increase supply of purpose built student accommodation in order to reduce pressure on wider housing market for Oxford residents, is included in the homelessness review and evidence base. This narrative will be updated to reflect the comments of the panel and the strategy itself will be revised to reflect this. We will also add further detail on our ongoing conversations with large land owners in the City to explore further development opportunities.  



